North Carolina Department of Cultural Resources

State Historic Preservation Office
Peter B. Sandbeck, Administrator

Beverly Eaves Perdue, Governor ) Office of Archives and History
Linda A. Carlisle, Secretary Division of Historical Resources
Jeffrey J. Crow, Deputy Secretary David Brook, Director
December 16, 2009

Jennifer Huff

Duke Energy Carolinas, LL.C

EC12Y/PO Box 1006
Chatlotte, NC 28201-1006

Re:  Draft Study Plan and Draft Development Process Documents for Historic Properties,
Keowee-Toxaway Relicensing Project, FERC No. 2503, Transylvania County, ER 07-0850

Dear Ms. Huff:

As a result of the teleconference on November 18, 2009, and at your request, we have reviewed the Draft
Historic Properties Management Plan Development Process document and the Draft Hydro Structures
National Register of Historic Places Eligibility Assessment Study Plan for the above cited project and offer the
following comments.

Overall, both documents appear to be comprehensive and include consideration of all relevant topics.
However, we would suggest that the work for the Hydro Structures Eligibility Assessment be consistent with
South Carolina’s architectural investigation guidelines, rather than those for archaeological investigations.

Although there are currently no identified historic propetties in the area of potential effect (APE) in North
Carolina, we request that the proposed Historic Properties Management Plan (HPMP) include provisions for
consultation with us prior to any proposed reservoir drawdowns. Attached for your use are editorial comments
on the HPMP.

We look forward to working with you and other members of the Cultural Resources Resource Committee on
this relicensing project.

The above comments are made pursuant to Section 106 of the National Historic Preservation Act and the
Advisory Council on Historic Preservation’s Regulations for Compliance with Section 106 codified at 36 CFR
Part 800.

Thank you for your cooperatibn and consideration. If you have questions concerning the above comment,
please contact Renee Gledhill-Earley, environmental review coordinatot, at 919/807-6579. In all future

communication concerning this project, please cite the above referenced tracking number.

Sincerely,

Peter Sandbeck

Location: 109 East Jones Street, Raleigh NC 27601 Mailing Address: 4617 Mail Service Center, Raleigh NC 27699-4617 Telephone/Fax: (919) 807-6570/807-6599



CccC:

be:

Brett Garrison

Duke Enetgy Carolinas, LLC
EC12Y/PO Box 1006
Chatlotte, NC 28201-1006

Claggett/Hall (2)
County
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